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	Comments


The staff of the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT staff) recommends approval of PRR 440.  The Market Solution concept is currently not working properly, and is producing excessive local balancing energy service payments.  PUCT staff also supports suspension, rather than elimination, of the use of Market Solution.  As the Commission stated in approving Market Solution in the initial Protocols, “Competitive pricing should be used where feasible, so long as the price is the result of sufficient, active competition.”  Docket No. 23220, Order on Rehearing, pages 10-11.  PUCT staff also supports a specific suspension period, rather than an indefinite suspension, in order to provide an incentive to correct the functioning of Market Solution and reinstitute it on a prompt basis.  PUCT staff is somewhat concerned that the length of the suspension period, five months, may be excessive.  However, PUCT staff is not objecting to this suspension period, with the understanding that ERCOT staff and stakeholders will work diligently with PUCT staff to develop and implement a corrected Market Solution on a prompt basis, before December of this year, if possible.

